
Dawn Theater Governance Board  
City of Hillsdale 
Tax Increment Finance Authority (TIFA)  
 
Thursday, January 23, 2024 at 5 p.m. 
City Hall Conference Room 
 

AGENDA 
 
 

I. Consent Agenda 

- approval of Agenda 

- approval of minutes from last meeting 

- correspondence (Gail Mowry, Kelly Gelzer, Steven Hussey) 

 
II. Public Comment 

 
 

III. New Business   
 

 
A. Community Event Applications: 

1. Feb. 28th Greg Whalen Concert 
 

B. Discussion of Management Agreement Review 
 

IV. Old Business 
 

V. Theater Update – informational 

A. Organ Installation  

B. Other updates 

 

VI. Committee Members: Round Table Discussion 

 

VII. Adjournment 



CURED
JANUARY 17, 2025

Hillsdale City TIFA
97 N. Broad St.
Hillsdale, MI 49242
ATTN: Drew Gelzer Chairman

Chairman Gelzer and Members of the TIFA Board,

Since March of 2022, The Keefer House Hotel, LLC has managed The Dawn Theater with Hotel
Investment Services (H.l.S.) as subcontractor for the daily operations for events, concerts, and
Community entertainment.

As the Keefer House Hotel building approaches completion, H.I.S. needs to focus their full efforts
and attention on successfully opening and operating the Keefer. A successful Keefer will have a
transformational impact on the City of Hillsdale, especially in the Downtown business district. Our
top priority is to make it a success for all.

We would like to discuss with TIFA the future management of The Dawn to ensure operations and
activities remain smooth at the theater. Ideallya local based leaseholder and operator for The
Dawn is a great way to continue that mission here in Hillsdale. Our team looks forward to working
with TIFA through this process and through the ongoing development of the Keefer House Hotel.

Best Regards,

Steven T. Hussey

AenTHtey
Cc'd: Alan Beeker, Brant Cohen
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Alan Beeker

From: Andrew Gelzer <adgelzer@gmail.com>
Sent: Wednesday, January 8, 2025 3:22 PM
To: Alan Beeker; James Brandon
Subject: Fwd: HIS Response to Hillsdale Academy Letter to TIFA RE: DAWN THEATER EVENT

Hi Alan and James, 
 
Brant Cohen from CLRED sent me this email two days ago.  In the body there is a response letter to a 
complaint that had been sent to the Governance Board previously. 
 
Would you please include the letter in the next packet for the Governance Board? Thank you very much. 
 
Happy 2025 to you both! 
 
 
Andrew Gelzer 
HJ Gelzer & Son Inc. 
115 East Carleton Road 
Hillsdale, MI, 49242 
517-437-7439 
 

---------- Forwarded message --------- 
From: Brant Cohen <brant.cohen@cl-red.com> 
Date: Mon, Jan 6, 2025 at 4:47 PM 
Subject: HIS Response to Hillsdale Academy Letter to TIFA RE: DAWN THEATER EVENT 
To: Andrew Gelzer <adgelzer@gmail.com> 
Cc: Brian Barton <Brian@hishotels.com> 
 

Hi Chairman Gelzer,  
  
I received a copy of a letter sent to TIFA regarding an event held at the Dawn Theater by the Hillsdale 
Academy. I’ve asked our operator, Hotel Investment Services (H.I.S.) to provide a written response for TIFA’s 
record. We appreciate Hillsdale Academy’s interest in booking the Dawn Theater and hope that if they decide 
to book us again, that the process will be smooth and work out well for all parties. Please see the letter below. 
  
Thanks,  
  
Brant 
  
  
  
To whom it may concern, 
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I am writing in response to the letter that was sent by Hillsdale Academy to the Dawn Theater 
Governance Board with regard to the Hillsdale Academy rental which occurred this fall.   
  

When I was hired and began to help Gianna at the Dawn in July of 2024, one of my very first 
assignments was to send the rental contract that Gianna had drafted for the Hillsdale 
Academy production to Gail Mowry. I did so on July 16th, guaranteeing their organization full 
access to the Dawn Theater from Monday, October 28th through Saturday, November 2nd. 
  
I attempted to reach a representative from the Academy in the months leading up to the event, as 
the Dawn had not received the required deposit or a signed contract from the client.   I was 
not aware of any proposed additions to the original contract until an email exchange on October 
17th.  Gail was earnest, apologized for the delay, and explained to me that she had been waiting for 
an updated contract that included the following Friday, November 8th at a heavily discounted rate. 
November 8th had been booked by Gianna months before we sent our original contract to Gail, 
by local music producer and showrunner Eddie Crouch. The Dawn was to be the venue 
for a large rock concert featuring the local band Full Moon on November 9th. The 8th was part of 
their booking for setting up the elaborate audio and lighting equipment necessary for their show. 
  
The contract that Gianna had arranged for the Academy's rental included a $2,250 discount, as well 
as no additional charges for our staffing costs (set-up, tear-down, and cleaning) for the week of this 
rental.  I held that week free for this rental for months with no communication and turned 
down inquiries for the time to make sure we honored our contract. 
  
I learned later that Gail and Gianna had continued to communicate, and that the addition of Friday, 
November 8th for $500 had been agreed to between the two of them.  Our booking rate for a peak 
Friday is $1,500.  After discovering that, I understood Gail’s frustration when we could not 
accommodate the 8th, and I apologized profusely.  I explained the double booking 
and offered a rate of $1,000, which would have covered the extra staffing costs. 
  
Again, I understand and appreciate Gail’s frustration with this situation.  However, I disagree with 
the diagnosis that myself or my company doesn’t support small community arts. We honored the 
contract that we had, and there were numerous opportunities to address this issue between mid-July 
and mid-October. I could not afford to contribute additional Dawn funds to absorb the loss, nor risk 
burning out my limited staff the day before a longstanding, extremely busy event.  As a side note, 
the Full Moon concert would go on to be one of the highest attended, most profitable events in the 
Dawn Theater’s history. 
  
We were glad to partner with Hillsdale Academy for their middle school production of Alice in 
Wonderland, and would be delighted to continue to develop our relationship as we work to foster 
the arts in downtown Hillsdale. 
  
Sincerely, 
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Kelly Gelzer 
Kelly Gelzer 
Operations Manager 
The Dawn Theater 

 

phone. 517-312-2300 
email.   kelly@thedawntheater.com 
110 N. Broad Street 
Hillsdale, MI, 49242, USA 

www.thedawntheater.com 

  

STATEMENT OF CONFIDENTIALITY: This email message, including any attachments, is for the sole use of the intended recipient(s) and may include privileged or 
otherwise confidential information. Any unauthorized review, forwarding, printing, copying, use, disclosure or distribution is strictly prohibited and may be unlawful. If 
you received this message in error or have reason to believe you are not the intended recipient, please contact the sender by reply email and destroy all copies of the 
original message.  

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization.  Do not click links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 



2.5.24 
 

Application Form for Community Events at the Dawn Theater* 

Name of the Sponsoring Organization or Individual: 

Primary Contact:        

Contact Information: 

 

Is the Sponsor a non-profit Organization?  Yes______     No_______ 

Preferred Date of the Community Event: ____________________ 

Please describe the Event:  (Use additional pages if necessary)  
Please include who will be managing the event and who will be on-site during the event. 
 

 

 

Is the Event open to the public?    Yes______     No_______ 

Is the event expected to generate proceeds?   Yes ______ No ______ 

If proceeds are generated, how will they be used? 

 

How will this Event benefit the Hillsdale community? 
 
 
 
 
Will there be food served at this event?   Yes _____ No _____ 
If yes, who will be catering this event?  ______________________________________ 
 
Will children be present at this Event?   Yes ______ No ______ 
If yes, who will be supervising children?  ______________________________________ 
 

Upon completion of application, send to:   Alan Beeker, Zoning Administrator 
       City of Hillsdale 
       97 N. Broad Street 
       Hillsdale, MI 49242 
       abeeker@cityofhilllsdale.org 
 
Approved by Dawn Theater Governance Board (DTGB) ____  Date ____________ 
 
Approved by TIFA & DTGB Chairs ____    Date ____________ 
 
*Community Events in the Dawn Theater must be approved by the Dawn Theater Governance Board (DTGB) 
Contact the Dawn Theater Governance Board:   810-844-1396 
For fee information, contact the Dawn Theater:  517-312-2300 

mailto:abeeker@cityofhilllsdale.org
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	organization: Friends of the Dawn Theater
	contact: Mary Wolfram
	contact info: marybwolfram@gmail.com
517-914-1248
	description: Greg Whalen and the Ramblers will present a two hour concert. This will be mostly acoustic, folk rock music, but there will be some electric instrumentation.  The Dawn Theater Management, HIS, has agreed to this Friday night date.  They will be operating concessions and the bar and will be receiving the profits from both. The Friends will be receiving ticket sale income.
	proceeds: All funds will be used for improvements in the Dawn Theater.  Currently, the Friends of the Dawn are raising money to restore and reinstall the original Wurlitzer Theater organ.
	benefit: The community will enjoy a two hour concert performed by local talent, Greg Whalen and members of his back up band. Greg has achieved some degree of notoriety with his songs about his experience in the armed services deployed to Afghanistan and present during the U.S. pull out.  He will be putting out an album soon, which the Dawn Theater audience will be first to hear.


